
2022 ANNUAL
REPORT



MAJOR
ACTIVITIES

Continuation of monthly Board Meetings; both virtually and face to face
Continuation of monthly Operations Team meetings; face to face 
Continuation of quarterly Doping Control Team meetings; face to face 
Return of BADC’s pre-pandemic financial budget
Hiring of a new Doping Control Manager 
Attendance to WADA’s Annual Symposium in Lausanne, Switzerland  
BADC hosted several referesher courses for our Doping Control team
Welcoming and training of new Chaperones for Doping Control  
Sports returned to The Bahamas! BADC conducted doping control at

All national events 
FIBA Qualifiers 
Caribbean Baseball Championships 
World Rugby - RAN 7s Championships
NACAC Championships in Grand Bahama
OOC in The Bahamas and across the US

Return of face to face educational sessions with National Federations and
their athletes  
Incoming student-athlete educational session at the University of The
Bahamas  
Receipt and completion of the Code Compliance Questionnaire 
Continuous website updates  



TESTING
ACTIVITIES 

In 2022, BADC’s testing program successfully completed a
total of 110 tests throughout the year. This marked a

return to normalcy in our testing activities post-COVID-19,
as the program resumed its efforts to ensure fair play and

maintain the integrity of sports and it’s competitions.
These tests served as a crucial step in upholding the

principles of clean and drug-free sports, reaffirming the
commitment to maintaining a level playing field for

athletes.



COUNT OF SAMPLES COLLECTED
Successful Attempts - 110
Unsuccessful Attempts - 0

GRAND TOTAL: 110 SAMPLES COLLECTED



TESTING ACTIVITIES CONT. 

GRAND
TOTAL
110



2022 Therapuetic Use
Exemptions 

There was only one TUE that was submitted to BADC for the year 2022. Details below: 

2022 Adverse Analytical
Findings  

There was only one AAF for the year 2022; Process investigated by World Athletics.  BADC
was the SCA. Details below: 

Investigative process led by World Athletics.

There were no BADC led Doping Control investigations, no general investigations, no
investigative inquiries for 2022.

BADC assisted World Aquatics with the doping control investigation for Bahamian
athlete, Johanna Evans. Case was confirmed as an anti-doping rule violation. 



FINANCIAL
INFORMATION 

2022 OVERALL FINANCE INFO 



FINANCIAL STATEMENT
OVERVIEW 

This overview provides a comprehensive analysis of our financial
performance during the year, emphasizing our achievements in

restoring normalcy and financial stability following the challenges
posed by the COVID-19 pandemic.

Revenue Highlights:
In 2022, The Bahamas Anti-Doping Commission witnessed a
remarkable increase in testing income, reflecting our commitment to
maintaining the integrity of sports in The Bahamas. Testing income
surged from $3,217 in 2021 to over $30,000 in 2022, showcasing a
substantial growth rate.

Furthermore, we are delighted to report the reinstatement of our
pre-pandemic budget, with the Ministry of Sports allocating $400,000
for our operations. This funding level restoration signifies a
significant milestone in our financial recovery and our ability to
continue our essential work.

Operational Efficiency
Despite the unprecedented challenges and halting of Sports brought
about by the COVID-19 pandemic, The Bahamas Anti-Doping
Commission successfully resumed normal testing operations in
2022, aligning with our pre-pandemic budget. This achievement
demonstrates our resilience and adaptability in the face of adversity
and reinforces our commitment to upholding the highest standards
of fairness and integrity in sports.



COTINUED...

Financial Performance:
The Commission's financial prudence and resource allocation
strategies are evident in our financial performance for 2022. Total
expenses for the year amounted to $296,000, reflecting effective
cost management while ensuring the efficiency of our anti-doping
initiatives.

As a result of our diligent financial management, The Bahamas
Anti-Doping Commission achieved a net income of $136,000 for
the fiscal year 2022. This positive financial outcome contributes to
our ongoing financial stability and enables us to reinvest in our
mission of preserving clean and fair sports in The Bahamas.

Conclusion:
In conclusion, the year 2022 marked a significant turning point for
The Bahamas Anti-Doping Commission, characterized by
substantial growth in testing income, the restoration of a normal
budget from the Ministry of Sports, and the successful resumption
of regular testing operations post-pandemic. Our diligent
management of expenses resulted in a healthy net income,
further strengthening our financial position.

BADC is pleased that it was able to successfully transition
to normalcy and remain compliant with its international

body, the World Anti-Doping Agency (WADA). 



International Doping Control Officer re-certification for select
Doping Control officers; this allows our Doping Control Officers  to
test in The Bahamas and internationally
Training for our overall Doping Control Team  
Awaiting receipt of the Corrective Action Report 
Major sporting events throughout the year
Attendance to multiple Anti-Doping conferences
Creation of an Educational Officer program 
New recruits for the Doping Control Team 
Implementation & usage of ADAMS New Gen  
Implementing task management system for Operations Team 
Revamping several operational policies 
Strengthening relationship with USADA for OOC testing 

As we move forward to 2023, we are preparing for the following items: 

WHAT'S
AHEAD


